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LOCAL HISTORIC DISTRICT: Wesley Heights  
 
PROPERTY ADDRESS:  729 Woodruff Place 
  
SUMMARY OF REQUEST: Non-traditional material  
 
APPLICANT/OWNER:  Gregory Powell, owner 
 
Details of Proposed Request  
 
Existing Conditions 
The house is a one story American Small House constructed in 1948. It is listed as non-contributing in the Wesley 
Heights National Register of Historic Places. The front setback is approximately 37 feet.  Exterior features include 
a brick façade, small front gabled porch, and wood windows that appear to be non-original. 
 
Proposal 
The front porch and rear addition was approved by the Commission under HDC-2017-00735 and a detached 
garage was approved with by the Commission under HDC-2017-00010.  Both projects were approved with a 
non-traditional material: Hardie Artisan siding smooth horizontal lap with corner boards.    
 
The property owner is requesting approval for different non-traditional siding material.  The property owner will 
bring information about the proposed siding and a material sample of the to the meeting.  
 
 
Design Guidelines –New Construction, Materials page 6.15 

1. Use compatible traditional materials such as brick, stucco, stone, and wood. Avoid split-faced block, and 
any material, color, or texture that is in stark contrast to the historic context.  

2. While wood is the most appropriate material for new houses, non-grained cementitious siding may be 
permitted for new construction. Smooth cementitious or composite siding that matches the traditional 
dimension of wood siding is permitted for new accessory buildings. Additions to historic structures using 
non-traditional materials will be evaluated on a case by case basis.  

3. Vinyl, cellular PVC, particle board/engineered wood, aluminum or other metal sidings are not allowed 
on either existing buildings or new construction in the historic districts.  

4. While wood is the first choice for elements such as trim, porch elements, and other decorative features, 
substitute materials may be considered for trim details on new construction. 

 
Staff Recommendation 

1. The Commission will determine the appropriate course of action for non-traditional material use.  

Charlotte Historic District Commission  Application for a Certificate of Appropriateness  
Staff Review      Date: April 10, 2019 
HDC 2019-00079     PID#  07102118 
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